A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY, JANUARY 10, 2017 AT 6:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
6:05 PM
Present:
 
Stephen Coulter



Jody McDonough


Michael Collins



Jon Duane
Absent:


Also Present:             Kathy DeMarsh, Executive Director and Secretary to the Board; 
Rob Garrett, Director of Operations
Bills and Communications
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the Accounts Payable warrant and Payroll Journal for 

December 2016



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously
Voted:
To approve the December 13, 2016 Regular Meeting Minutes as written 



Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Reconciliation Reports for 

December, 2016


Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Jon Duane, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Monthly Financial Reports-Cost Comparatives for 

November, 2016


Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jody McDonough, it was unanimously

Voted: 
To acknowledge receipt of the Director’s Report of January 10, 2017
Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
Rob Garrett gave a summary of the status of the Central Park Cupola restoration project and the Central Park Window replacement project.

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jon Duane, it was unanimously


Voted:

To acknowledge receipt and approve the Scituate Housing Authority HUD Five Year PHA Plan

Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

Water/Sewer Bills Update-the Chair had reached out to the Town Administrator and the Board of Selectmen to address the high cost of the water bills for the Scituate Housing Authority properties. The Town Administrator said she would look into how other towns are billing housing authorities for their water consumption and would follow up with the SHA Chair.
Scituate Tenant Association- In a letter dated December 14, 2016 the STA requested a letter of recognition as a formal LTO 

from the SHA Board of Commissioners. Board members received a copy of this letter prior to the meeting for review. At the meeting, Therese Duane, president of the STA addressed the Board saying that she felt they had answered the concerns presented to the STA by the Scituate Housing Authority in a letter dated November 14, 2016 and that the tenants had met the minimum requirements to organize a tenant organization. Discussion by Board members ensued. Board members did make suggestions to Ms. Duane to make all meetings open to all residents, that a quorum be changed from 2 or more members to 3 or more members and that vacant board seats be filled through a special election.
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Jody McDonough, it was unanimously

Voted:
To recognize the STA (Scituate Tenant Association) as a formal LTO subject to the recommendations set forth by the SHA Board, which are the STA meetings be open to all residents, that a quorum be 3 or more members and that vacant board seats be filled by special election.


Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

Lawson Green Apartments Development Update- the Chair gave a brief update on the project. He informed the Board that the AHT had committed $600,000 towards the project and $1.9 million would come from the CPC. Joe Armstrong continues working on the HUD application for the land split.  An informational meeting was scheduled for January 18, 2017with the tenants of Central Park to introduce the development project to the tenants. Mike Cucciara and Joe Armstrong would be there to answer their questions and concerns. Other items coming up will be the CPC meeting scheduled for January 23, 2017 and a meeting with the abutters of Lawson Green at a later date.
On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:

To adjourn the meeting, the time being 7:50PM




Ayes: 4

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0
(Seal)







Kathy J. DeMarsh








Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary

